
1 

 
GREAT ADDINGTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Woodford Road, Great Addington, Kettering, Northants NN14 4BS 

www.greataddingtonprimary.org.uk 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 
 

 

 

 

 

CARE 

EXCELLENCE 

SUMMER 2: Issue 2 

‘Our love should not be just words and talk; it must be true love, which shows itself in action’. (1 John 

3:18) 

LOVE RESPECT FORGIVENESS 

17th June, 2022 

This week has been a warm one and we have been enjoying 

the lovely sunshine! Thank you to some of our parents for 

providing us with gazebos/parasols to have a little extra 

shade. Please do continue to provide hats and sun cream, as 

well as a full bottle of water for your child as these warmer 

days continue. 
 

Deene have had a great week at school and have been 

exploring the artwork of Monet. They have produced some 

lovely pieces of art and really enjoyed using a range of 

different colours and materials. 
 

Lilford have also had an exciting week and have continued 

their learning about monarchs. This has tied in perfectly 

with last week's jubilee celebrations. 
 

Lamport have also been working on producing some 

beautiful artwork. We will be sharing this with you later in 

the term! 
 

Rockingham have been working closely with year 3 and 4 to 

prepare for the end of term production. We are so excited to 

perform this to you all! 

 

You will have received class overviews this week detailing 

each area of learning for children in Lilford, Lamport and 

Deene. Please do ask if you have any queries about these. I 

will also be holding our final parent forum of the year on 

Thursday at 10am. I am hopeful that you will be able to 

join live, however the session will be recorded for those of 

you who cannot make it. 
 

Happy weekend from all of us at school. We hope you have a 

restful one and will see you on Monday! 

Miss Birch 

Headteacher 
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And the 

Winners 

are……. 

We would really 

like to keep the 

piggies in school 

until nearer the 

end of term, we 

have all become 

attached to 

them and visitors 

love to look at 

them too. 

If your child 

would really like 

to have their 

piggie back 

earlier, please let 

us know. 

A massive 

WELL DONE 

to our Rockingham Class members who took 

part in the Archery Competition yesterday 

afternoon and came 

1st 
They returned with a shiny new cup – the 

first one since Covid – we are so proud of them!! 

PARENT FORUM 
An email has been sent out to all parents with a link to the Parent Forum scheduled 

for 

THURSDAY 23RD JUNE at 10.00 am 
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NEW CLUB FOR DEENE AND LILFORD CLASSES 

The children were asked what Club they would like to 

attend and GARDENING CLUB was very popular.  

Mrs Wonfor has agreed to run this at lunch-time this 

half term.  If you think your child would like to take 

part in this, please email: bursar@gt-

addington.northants-ecl.gov.uk 

CURRICULUM 

OVERVIEWS 
For Lilford, Lamport and 

Rockingham classes have 

been sent out via email 

and paper copies in book 

bags. 

We hope that parents 

find it useful to see what 

your child is studying this 

term. 

Please let Christine know 

if you have not received 

your copy. 

Thank you. 

SPORTS DAY 
Sports Day this year will be held on  

FRIDAY 8th JULY 2022 

At the village playing field. 

Parents are invited to come along to the field at 

11 am to watch the activities until 

approximately 1 pm. 

At 1 pm the children will all join together for a 

picnic lunch and parents are invited to bring 

along a packed lunch too. 

Just after 2 pm the children will start the 

walk back to school but if parents are at the 

field, they may be taken home early. 

(On 8th July children should come to school 

dressed in their PE kit, with sun-tan lotion/hats 

etc and will need to bring a packed lunch with 

them – packed lunches may be ordered via our 

school meal providers for key stage 1 children 

and if required by key stage 2 children. 
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DEENE CLASS 

 

 

On Tuesday next week (21st June) we have invited our new 

Reception class in for the afternoon to take part in a Teddy 

Bear’s Afternoon Tea with our existing Deene Class.  Please, 

therefore, can the children bring in a teddy bear on that day 

to join in the fun. 

 
 
 

ROCKINGHAM CLASS 

 

RESIDENTIAL TRIP TO ISLE OF WIGHT 

A Kit List has been emailed out to parents 

(please see Christine if you have not received 

this) and the full information booklet will follow 

shortly. 
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 IN OUR COMMUNITY 

     

 

 

 

First Sunday after Trinity Sunday 19th June, 2022 

 8.00 am Holy Communion Irthlingborough 

 9.15 am Family Service Little Addington 

 9.15 am Holy Communion  Great Addington 

10.30 am Holy Communion (also webcast) 

https://www.facebook.com/stpetersirthlingborough 

Irthlingborough 

10.45 am Morning Prayer Woodford 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

https://www.facebook.com/stpetersirthlingborough

